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The IAHC is an AHA-affiliated 
Arabian horse club and an Associ-
ate Member of WAHO that meets 
and conducts business via the Inter-
net, thus we reach out around the 
world. 
 
The IAHC is dedicated to bringing 
Arabian horse owners and admirers 
together from all around the world 
to bring forth understanding of the 
history and attributes of the breed  
and international cooperation in the 
name of the Arabian horse. 

On the web: 
http://www.insallah.org 
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I thought I would share some of the discussion at our 
recent meeting.  There were some lively opinions….. 
 
Recently, the Board of Directors (BOD) and staff of the 
Arabian Horse Association (AHA) made several deci-
sions that affect our membership: 
 

· The BOD voted to charge for the AHA magazine, one of the few readily identified 
“perks” of membership. 
· The BOD voted Stan Morey, a well-know trainer and judge, in as the Judge’s and 
Steward’s Commissioner. 
· It was decided to increase many of the AHA fees for qualifying horses in open shows 
(as opposed to AHA shows) 
· The amount of the EPRB filing fee doubled from $100.00 to $200.00  
 
All this is happening at a time when most members, especially those who have their horses 
primarily for enjoyment rather than competition or breeding, are suffering economic down-
turns and increases in the day-to-day costs of horse ownership.  Most shows, especially the 
smaller open and club shows are suffering from a serious reduction in exhibitors and spon-
sorship dollars.  
 
How out of touch with the average Arabian horse owner has AHA become?   
 
Any subscription charge for the AHA magazine that is supposed to be the (Cont. on page 4) 

    President’s Message 

See Page 4 

See Above President’s Message and details on Page 3 

By Charles Craver 

Penny & “Obie” 



 We welcome your reporting of en-
durance activities from around the 
world.  Please send to Lorry Wag-
ner, contact information top section, 
left column,  this page. 

 

Our February  eBay auction is running 
and closes February 21. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Check our website for auction for more  
details. 

http://www.insallah.org 
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Motions to approve 
January, 2010, meeting 
minutes and accept the 
January, 2010, treasury 
report passed unani-
mously.  There were no 

further motions. 
 
The balance of this meeting was de-
voted to very in-depth discussion re-
garding the issues included in our 
Presidents Message.  Please feel free 
to send a “letter to the editor” (see 
page 7) for our next issue if you wish 
to voice your opinion or give input. 

Georgine Ryter, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
President’s Message 
Motions Passed  
Endurance News 
IAHC eBay Activities 
IAHC Events Calendar 
IAHC Membership 
IAHC Classified Services 
News from AHA 
IAHC Café Press Store 
President’s Message (Cont.) 
Preservation Breeding 
Classified Advertising NEW 

Letters to the Editor 
Educational, General and     
   Other Info. Of Interest 
Events Calendar 

 
 
 

Contact Information for Editor: 
Lorry Wagner, 8222 Athel Street 

Inyokern, CA 93527 
760-377-5579 

lorry@ridgenet.net 
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Lorry Wagner , Manager 
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 See front page, bot-
tom left column for 
Club meeting dates.   
See last page of this 
Newsletter for upcom-
ing shows, racing and 
events. 

 
IAHC Members may list any Ara-
bian horse events they are holding 
here in this space.  Send information 
to Lorry Wagner, contact informa-
tion available 1st column, Index . 

Lorry Wagner, Contact 

Just a reminder to be sure you renew 
before you membership expires.  
Contact lorry@ridgenet.net if you 
are unsure of your expiration date. 
 
The membership can be renewed 
directly from our own Insallah web 
site now, via PayPal.  The fee 
schedules have all been upgraded to 
reflect last year’s increase in the 
Competition Card charge.  To use 
this system, just click on the “Add 
to Cart” button following the de-
scription of the membership cate-
gory you wish.  For the “Family 
Membership,” you first click on the 
first choice of without or with com-
petition card and add to cart, then 
“continue shopping” which will 
bring you back to the category page 
and choose how many family mem-
bers you wish to include.   

http://www.insallah.org/
Insallah_Member- 

ship_Application.html 
   

This newsletter now accepts classi-
fied ads.  Free to IAHC members 
and $0.15 per word for non-
members.  See page 7, right-hand 
column. 

 IAHC Members, please re-
member to submit your news 

of competition wins, new 
foals, fun trail rides, etc. and 
share with all our members 

and friends around the 
world. 

See page 5 
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Arabian Horse Association, USA) 

AHA Board of Directors Pass Fee 
Increases for FY 2011 

 
Anticipating that there is need for in-
creases that will help maintain the or-
ganization on a solid footing, the follow-
ing describes the changes that will take 
effect for the 2011 Fiscal Year. 
 
In recent months the Arabian Horse As-
sociation has downsized and cut em-
ployee benefits to offset the decline in 
revenues due to the economy. At the 
Friday, January 29th, board meeting, the 
Board of Directors voted unanimously to 
increase certain fees, most of which have 
not seen adjustments in years, in order to 
further strengthen AHA financially. New 
fees take effect April 1, 2010. 

Approved was a $2/horse service fee 
increase bringing the total to be paid per 
horse to $3 at AHA recognized shows.  
Also passed was a $5—$10 increase to 
various award program fees. 

The Board also recommended fee in-
creases to Half-Arabian/Anglo-Arabian 
transfer of recorded ownership ($10) and 
Purebred transfer of recorded ownership 
($10).  These fees still must be approved 
by AHA’s Registration Commission 
which is expected to meet within the 
next 14 days.  If approved, the fee in-
creases would go into effect as of April 
1, 2010, along with the other fee in-
creases. 

In a move to make Modern Arabian 
Horse more financially sound and posi-
tion it to compete in the advertising 
world, a $10 subscription fee for mem-
bers was instituted for them to continue 
receiving the magazine.  This action will 
ensure that AHA’s some 33,000 mem-
bers will continue to receive the Arabian 
industry’s number 1 breed magazine.  
This new subscription fee will apply to 
new and renewing members beginning 
April 1, 2010.  Life members will be 
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IAHC has established a Café Press Store where many items are available decorated with 
the artwork of some of our members and other artists with whom we have been licensed 
or received permission to use their art.  The small commission we received on each item 
sold is one of the very few ways in which this Club can raise funds to support our agen-
das for the Arabian horse world-wide. 
 
This past June we were “contracted” to provide a “special” item for the Region 2 Sport 
Horse & Dressage  Championships and again for the 2009 AHA Sport Horse National.  
We can also use your own art and/or logo, put in the script you wish and  you will  have 
something uniquely yours. 
 
Below, are two example of  items that are available.  The tote bag one shows “The Con-
queror,” a painting by Sharlene Lindskog-Osorio.  The gym bag features the painting 
“Moonlight Magic,” again by Sharlene  Please peruse our store and check out the many 
different items for you or your Club’s special occasion or activity.   

Contact Lorry Wagner  (lorry@ridgenet.net) for customizing any item. 
 
 

 
 

http://www.cafepress.com/insallahahc 

http://www.cafepress.com/insallahahc 

unaffected. 

Lance Walters, AHA President, stated, 
“While fee increases of any kind are 
never popular, these actions will help 
position AHA to further weather the cur-
rent economic times.  On an extremely 
positive note, through ongoing financial 
efforts and controls, the interfund balance 
has been reduced by approximately 
$500,000 since mid year.” 

Also acted upon over the weekend by the 
Sweepstakes Trustees was approval of a 
motion giving this commission authority 
to establish an additional prize-money 
program announced at Convention.  This 
new program will be known as the Pre-
mire Breeders Sweepstakes Series and 
will have prize money payouts for both 
National and Regional classes through a 
PBS Stallion Service Auction Program 
and a PBS Mare Program.  It will also 

provide a percent of its receipts for AHA 
Youth Programs and the Arabian horse 
Foundation.  Specific detailed informa-
tion will be released shortly from the 
Sweepstakes Commission. 

USEF Competition Grant Program 
You can find an application for the 
United States Equestrian Federation 
(USEF) Competition Grant Program on 
the Insallah AHC website, http://
www.insallah.org/AHABODinfo.html  .  

This program  can offer up to $1,000/
show. The Grant Program might be a 
resource to help offset the per horse fee 
increase of $2 per horse for our shows.  
This fee increase was only one of many 
the board passed this past week to help 
AHA through these  economic times.   

Lance Walters, President, AHA 

  

(l) Gym Bag 
Item No. 418181034  

Featuring  “Moonlight Magic” 
( r) Tote bag with picture 

on both sides. 
Item No. 126161721 
Featuring “The Con-

queror” 
Paintings  by  

Sharlene Lindskog-Osorio 



voice of the organization seems unfair.   Year-after-year the membership has identified the magazine as the primary membership 
benefit.  When I was chair of that Committee, almost regardless of the alternatives; members wanted the magazine as part of their 
membership.  Perhaps AHA should find out who doesn’t want the magazine first.   It seems to be far more member-friendly to find 
that out and then rework the numbers.  If the distribution of the magazine plunges, we loose a selling point to our advertisers.  The 
AHA would have better information if they asked who wants the magazine and then make the necessary financial corrections such as 
increased membership fees that include the magazine.  Yes, that would be a resolution, not a BOD “fix”. 
 
The show ring has always been plagued with problems, not just the recent financial ones.  Any one can tell you that a subjective 
opinion will always be suspect by those who did not win.  We have complicated rules because we try to fix problems with more 
rules.  We create new and improved guidelines to becoming a judge.  Basically, those of us who do show still simply want a level 
playing field.  More rules and more fees will not fix that. 
 
One hot button in all of this is the concept of the “trainer/judge.”  To put a high profile trainer/judge (who is not an attorney) in as 
J&S Commissioner, regardless of how fair and balanced that individual may be, seems a questionable decision at this time.  It simply 
furthers the general belief that AHA has become totally “main-ring show” oriented.   To have one who trains them now sitting in 
judgment of the same seems like 'the fox watching the hen-house' scenario. 
 
Then there are the increased fees for qualifying at open shows or rides.  This may decrease the numbers of those who do show at 
open competitions from their participation at AHA events, not encourage them to qualify and then show at the AHA shows.  Those 
who are competing at the open shows will continue to do so.  Showing at open shows is usually because of the exhibitor’s level of 
expertise (think entry level and/or local shows) or their discipline (dressage, cutting) or their location (500 miles from anywhere!)  
Those groups all have their 'own' shows.  We may lose exhibitors to them by increasing fees for participation in them 
 
It is rumored that the new J&S Commissioner has stated that he wants our Sport Horse judges trained by and hired through the J&S 
office.  Mr. Morey needs to listen to the Sport Horse people who believe there is a need for ‘outside’ judges in that division, and 
why.   In a division that has gained great momentum and interest, it seems both unwise and unnecessary to make any such debatable 
changes, especially now!    
 
Of course, there are those who have the money, the time and desire to have the big shows as the primary reason for the AHA.  How-
ever, as we are rapidly seeing, this cluster can neither fund nor maintain the organization yet the “high-end” show rings continue to 
be the primary focus of our organization.  We continue to lose our smaller club shows and exhibitors as fees (and not just AHA’s) 
increase.  Unfortunately, it is still the show ring we look to for funding AHA, further burdening those who do participate, a serious 
problem with little or no solution in sight.    
 
As AHA continues to fracture into smaller groups, the average Arabian horse enthusiast becomes more and more disenfranchised 
with little or no reason to belong to AHA.  
 
Perhaps it is time to rethink what we, the Arabian horse owners, expect from our Organization.  We elect our officers ~ but who goes 
to vote?  Promotion is what we want ~ but of what and to whom?  It is not up to AHA to sell our horses but without general public 
promotion to generate interest in our breed, sales continue to decline.  The membership has little, if any, input into the decisions of 
how and where our promotional dollars go.  For instance, let’s look at the number of people involved in racing, the percentage of 
dollars garnered by AHA from racing and the amount that AHA spends promoting racing.  Then compare it to any other aspect of 
Arabian horse promotion! 
 
Yes, as volunteers disappear, membership declines and competition numbers fall, AHA faces some serious financial dilemmas.  But 
as long as the general membership perceives that they are unimportant unless they hold a position within the organization or spend 
thousands of annual dollars in event participation, the downward spiral will continue.  
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Penny & “Obie” 
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Introduction to Charles  In 1948 Charles Craver, III. and his father Charles Craver, Jr.  started a family partnership in 
Arabian horses.  Charles III. began the Craver Farms of today, again in partnership with his father, in 1955 with the purchase of 
the Davenport stallion Tripoli (Hanad x Poka).  Over the years many Arabians that were direct, in-all-lines descendents from the 
importations of Homer Davenport from the Arabian peninsula area in 1906 plus a few other Arabians he collected in the late 
1800’s were added. Jeanne married Charles in 1974 and became a full partner.  This partnership has literally saved these blood-
lines in the pure form. Nearly 600 horses of these bloodlines have been produced over Charles' breeding career. Charles and 
Jeanne have a wealth of experience, background and information on preservation in the Arabian horse world.  Insallah Arabian 
horse Club is very pleased to share this article with our readers.  Thank you Charles for giving us permission to reprint your 
work here in this Newsletter. 

PRESERVATION BREEDING 

By Charles Craver 
 

The concept of "Preservation Breeding" is one of the oldest treasures in Arabian breeding. The first person who bred two Ara-
bian horses together because they were Arabians was a preservation breeder. One of the oldest instances of preservation breed-

ing in the literature among Bedouin breeders was when the Jella-
biet Feysul line was sent from Arabia to Bahrain during the 
Wahhabi wars so that it could be safe-guarded. 

Many modern bloodlines are based on episodes of preservation 
breeding in their history: Egyptian breeding would be vastly dif-
ferent had not Ali Pasha Sherif preserved Abbas Pasha bloodlines. 
After Ali Pasha Sherif, the Blunts performed the same function 
both for Egyptian and Crabbet breeding by preserving elements of 
Ali Pasha Sherif's stud. In continental Europe including France, 
Germany, Hungary and Poland there were repeated instances of 
importation of Bed-
ouin-bred horses to 
preserve the authentic 
character of European 
Arabians. One of the 
all-time great achieve-
ments of preservation 
breeding was the re-

construction of Polish Arabian breeding from the few Arabian horses of Poland that 
survived World War II. 

From the beginning of Arabian breeding in the U.S., we have had a strong tradition 
of preservation breeding, which has, in fact, shaped the way the breed has developed 
in this country. It was not enough for our earliest breeders just to breed Arabian 
horses. Some of them had very strong opinions about restricting their bloodlines in 
certain ways. They bred accordingly. The Arabian horses of today are still influ-
enced by what they thought about double registration (joint registration by the 
American Jockey Club and the Arabian Horse Club), by the kind of breeding stock 
they imported, and by how they fostered some bloodlines and let others drop. Much 
current breeding still continues the patterns they established: Crabbet breeding, Dav-
enport breeding, Babson Egyptian breeding, CMK breeding: these are all active, 
successful preservation breeding programs which were substantially in place in the 
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Article by Charles Craver 
Craver Farms 

http://www.craverfarms.com 

Photo by Carl Raswan, courtesy of Garvin Hale, in the  
Craver Collection. 

Leafs Ivey, American (Davenport) mare,  
Carol Lyons photo. (photo reversed)   



  
 

U.S. by 1932. 

Other active preservation programs also existed, of course, and have been lost with time except for their sometimes powerful effects 
in pedigrees. They have been much more than replaced as new programs have 
been developed. 

There is nothing about preservation breeding that has to be ancient. Whenever 
some special combination of horses turns up which somebody recognize as 
being worth preserving for its own sake, a new preservation program has the 
chance to start. 

Thus we have new programs known to us all, such as the one based on 
McCoy breeding and extending to the later Gainey horses. We have the Dou-
ble R program, various *Raffles preservation groups, and variations within 
the Polish, Russian and Egyptian groups. Not all preservation breeding pro-
grams are large scale or famous. Many a breeder works quietly on a limited 
project, making a contribution to the Arabian horse which may seem modest 
at the time but which could eventually be of great importance. 

Preservation breeding is not for everyone. It does not replace the worthwhile 
efforts of the larger number of breeders who are instead interested in working 
towards the perfect Arabian horse by combining various bloodlines. Even 
these breeders benefit from preservation efforts of others who furnish breed-

ing stock of inten-
sified genetic character to their programs. 

Furthermore, preservation breeding furnishes a means by which certain 
specific "types" of Arabian horses can be preserved for us all to enjoy. In 
this world of beautiful show champions of blended bloodlines, it is still a 
thrill to see an example of *Raffles type, or something such as *Fadl was, 
or Hanad, or the Crabbet horses of years gone by. The Arabian horse never 
has been nor is it now just one kind of horse. 

Nor are Arabian horse owners just one kind of person. We each like our 
own kind of horse. Preservation breeding is a way of insuring that kind of 
horse will still exist when we want it. 
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Nazarina DE LHF, Egyptian (Pritzlaff/Doyle) mare,  
Karsten Scherling photo. 

*Algomej, Polish Stallion  
photo courtesy of the Nyla Eshelman Collection 

Silver Sheen, English mare (photo reversed) 
photo courtesy of the Nyla Eshelman Collection 



  
 

Our host site is 
AWh i t eh or se. com 
owned by Insallah 
Mem b er  S t a ce y 
Mayer.  Stacey do-
nates the hosting of 
our web pages.  Sta-
cey is also a fabulous 

artist, specializing in equine art. The 
above is an example of Stacey’s won-
derful work! 
 

Introducing the web site Arabian Horse 
Legacy.  This wonderful Library contains 
interviews, pictures, videos and much 
more which has been collected for over 25 
years from around the world.  Owner and 
Insallah Member Ferman Ansel is still 
gathering and incorporated fantastic infor-
mation in this Arabian Horse Library that 
has no equal.  See web-site link above or 
the link below in the picture. 
  
Experience the adventure of a lifetime into  
the world of the history of the Arabian 
horse and its people. 

 
 
 
 

Reports on the 1988,  (Bahrain), 2000 
(Australia), 2002 (Istanbul, Turkey), 
2004 (Warsaw, Poland), 2007 
(Damascus, Syria) WAHO Confer-
ences and 2009 (Muscat, Oman) are 
available on the Insallah AHC website.  
The 1998, 2002 & 2004 reports were 
written by Lorry Wagner who attended 
as a Delegate from the USA and atten-
dee for 2000.  The 2007 report is by 
Marie-Louis van Wyke of Johrhemar 
Arabians, South Africa and the 2009 
report is by Liz Salmon of the USA.   
http://www.insallah.org/WAHO.html 
These reports are .pdf files, with color 
photos and downloadable.  Adobe 
Reader program is needed.  The link to 
download the Adobe Reader program 
is on the above web site page and will 
take you there.   
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NOTE:  Information submission for this 
page must be approved by the  Newsletter 
Editor and must be appropriate for the 
subject of the Arabian Horse. 

Picture taken out of bus window on the road 
to see Arabian horses bred  in the Bedouin 

tradition in Bahrain, WAHO 1998 
Conference 

 
 
 
 
 

HORSE TRAINING BEGINNING 
TO ADVANCED 

*  Starting young horses in the an-
cient manner! 

*  Advancing Adult horses or green 
broke into various disciplines! 
*  Correcting crookedness, and  

re-establishing balance! 
CONTACT:  LOS ACRES,  

terrycpolk@gmail.com 
 www.losacres.com 

Terry Polk and *Joao SerraCoelho 
at 209-986-7275 

 
 
 

I really enjoyed Lorry Wagner’s native 
costume design tips, her fond reflections 
creating them, and the fun she and Ibn 
Nasah and Sierra Tatianna had in showing 
off in style.  Not only was her narrative a 
inspiration for those hoping to experience 
the thrill of this event with their horses, 
but it was a model of the true spirit of In-
sallah—treasuring the Arabian’s heritage 
and sharing our love of the Arabian horse 
with others.   Mary Ann Simoneau  
2/17/10 

This editor welcomes input from anyone expressing 
their thoughts, opinions and/or comments with the 
rest of our readers.  Please submit same to this 
Newsletter Editor (contact information on page 2, 
column 1 at the bottom of the Index block). We re-
quest that your letter address anything related to the 
Arabian horse, individually or the breed, itself, or 
anything affecting the Arabian breed. 
 

http://www.ahlegacy.com 

This service is free of charge for IAHC 
Members and is available at a cost of $0.15 
per word to others.  Ad material must be 
Arabian-horse related.  IAHC reserves the 
right to reject any submission for reasons of 
being too long and/or inappropriate. 
 
Contact:  lorry@ridgenet.net  Letters to the Editor 
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Homer Davenport and Munson in 1907 



 
  INTERNATIONAL EVENTS 

   
2010 INTERNATIONAL SHOWS:  For the ECAHO 2010 list of shows  go to the following web site:   

 http://www.ecaho.org/  
 
WAHO CONFERENCES:   
  

2011 WAHO Conference:  This Conference will be held in Doha, Qatar, in late 2011.  Contact:  http://www.WAHO.org 
    
     

 
 

U.S.A EVENTS 
SHOWS: 

   
 All U.S.A.  shows are conducted under USEF Rules which can be found at http://www.USEF.org  
 
 
ARABIAN HORSE ASSOCIATION:  for further information contact  AHA in Denver,  phone 303-696-4500 or fax 303-696-4599 
Colorado, http://www.arabianhorses.org   
 
 April 9-10, 2010,  AHA Board of Directors’ Meeting, Aurora, Colorado 
 August 6-7, 2010, AHA Board of Directors’ Meeting, Aurora, Colorado 
 November 17, 2010, AHA Board of Directors’ Meeting, Orlando, Florida, at the 2010 AHA Convention  
 
COMPETITIVE TRAIL AND ENDURANCE: 
       
OTHER EVENTS AND MEETINGS: 
    
ARABIAN RACING at Los Alamitos: 
 For specific dates go to the ARAC website at www.arac.org  or contact the ARAC office, 714-820-2817 
 
   

IAHC encourages our members and friends to send us information for events 
taking place around the world.   

 
Email Information to: 

Lorry Wagner  
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Calendar of Events 
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